
Monday 1st September,  2025

We are currently experiencing a 
wave of illness affecting many of 
our students, staff, and whānau. 
Recovery is taking some people 
two to three weeks.

Please do not send 
your child or children 
to school if they are 

unwell.

Health Update

We sincerely thank our whānau for 
your understanding.

If we find ourselves in a position 
where we can’t staff a classroom 
we will email a special notice to the 
children in that class only asking 
whānau if they could please keep 
their child/children home if they are 
able to, until the teacher returns.

As we work through these 
challenging times we will 
endeavour to keep our 
school open.

We greatly appreciate 
your thought and kindness.                                                                                                      



Road Safety #1

Kiss & Go Zone

"Drivers, please remain in your vehicle in 
the Kiss and Drop zone."



Road Safety #2

No U turns or backing 
out of driveways

ROUNDABOUT

Please use the roundabout past the dairy OR

Alternatively, take Rhonda Avenue to Rosalind Street 
and continue to the school along Deanwell Avenue.



Road Safety #3

Hall Car Park

Who can park in the hall car park?

Elderly whānau that find walking difficult. 

Whānau who have a disability permit.

Whānau with tamariki who have a special access to school plan.

Walk directly in front of the hall and 
along the outside of the hall car park.

No walking across entrance of driveway or through the carpark.



Road Safety #4

Staff Car Park

These students may travel 

to school by 

GO BUS/VAN/CAR 

Who can park in the staff car park?

Employees of Deanwell School

Whānau who have a student who requires 

wheelchair access and has school approval.

Whānau with tamariki who have a special access to school plan.



Road Safety #5

Reduce Congestion

Who can park in the staff car park?
If you want to park your car please park your car somewhere away from the 
congestion. Our tamariki can walk into school even when it is raining. 

Before School: All people to assemble on grass areas or near gates .

DO NOT GATHER ON THE FOOTPATH.

After School: All tamariki who walk home are to do so immediately.

Tamariki waiting for whānau are to sit down on the seat in front of 
concrete garden. 

If wet tamariki stand under cover of office/walkway or inside office.


